
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
September 5, 2023 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, September 5, 2023. 
 
Present were Chairman Kenny White and Supervisor Robert Pitcavage. Vice- Chairman Abe Kukuchka 
was absent. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections needed, Supervisor 
Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Chairman White. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 
Mr. White noted the financial report; Mr. Pitcavage had no questions. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
 
Mr. Patton issued three permits- two building and one sewer. 
 
 
VISITORS AND GUESTS: 
 
Thurston Sick, Mary Lou and Donald Schaefer were present. Thurston Sick expressed his concern about 
the worsening stagnant water located between Penn Lane and Eaton Hills. Mr. Patton offered to speak to 
the townhome association. Mr. Sick explained he had been unsuccessful in previous attempts. Mr. 
Pitcavage explained that the current system does not work, and how the planning and development 
would have been created, and offered to speak to the Conservation District. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 
Mr. White reported that the FDR and tree projects had been completed; but Thurston Hollow should be 
daylighted. The pipe was completed on Horizon. Barriers were discussed, with Mr. White and Ryan 
Matylewicz agreeing that 4 would be sufficient. Mr. White complimented the work completed by Mr. 
Matylewicz. He further explained the pipe installation, and that the #4 rock will allow for proper drainage. 
One solar sign installation has been completed. Although emails were sent- there is no new information 
for the bridge light project. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The intersection of Sandbank and Goble Hill was discussed- with the Supervisors agreeing that paving is 
the only option. 
Documents from Folsum Engineering were examined. The maintenance agreement from NE Signal for 
the Walmart light was signed. Assessors’ changes were noted; also that DGK, our current insurance 
broker, has merged with Gannon. 
 
Checks were signed. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:37 pm by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Pitcavage. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


